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Letter From The Editor

Due to heavy rains and high wind, there are down
limbs, mud and rocks on our roads. Please travel
with great caution! Emergency road work to sta-
bilize/repair damage to a 150 yard section of road
near the top of Cal Shasta hill will begin as soon
as possible. Until the repair is complete, that sec-
tion of road will be reduced to 1 lane. Please re-
duce speed and follow signage to avoid causing
further damage or an accident. DO NOT PASS!

Also, please report all potholes and overhanging
tree limbs on Chimney Rock Road directly to
Tim Cate, SLO County Roads Manager, at 805-
7815293.

Your cooperation is appreciated!

Cindy McGee,
Newsletter Editor

SAVE THE DATE—5/4/19
SNRA’s First Annual
FIREWISE COMMUNITY BBO

It’s our chance to meet with each other
and many community leaders and safety

organizations in an effort to promote fire
safety for all.
To be held on May 4th at the Cal Shasta
Clubhouse
Time TBD; Details to Follow

SAVE THE DATE—5/4/19

Thank You!

Each month we acknowledge those who freely give of
their time and energy to support SNRA and our mem-
bers. This month we’d like wish to offer our sincerest
appreciation to ...

Thanks to :

e Mark White and friends, Russ/Susie Johnson, Rick
Dodge and others for clearing trees from the roads
after the last storm.

Cal Shasta for use of the Clubhouse for SNRA
meetings again this year.

Susie Johnson for breakfast treats at the meeting.
Ken McAlister for researching/purchasing/
installing new camera system

If you are one of those that helps behind the scenes,
please know that your contribution is also appreciated!

THE LATEST LAKE NEWS
CAN BE FOUND AT...
www.lakenacimientosouthshorearea.com

SNNRA Board Members

John Hunter - President 543-8970
Ken Thomas - Vice President 481-9069
Sue Kennedy - Treasurer 226-0697
Chuck Enterline - Secretary 239-1228
Ron Lininger - Cal Shasta

Ken Thomas - Cal-Shasta 481-9069
Cindy McGee - Cal-Shasta 440-6276
Brent McClurg - South Shore 688-7081
Bill Barton - Private Property 239-4513
Russ Johnson - Private Property 260-0670
Randall Tognazzini - Tri-Counties 448-8108
Faron Goodwin - Tri-Counties 423-5734
Carl Steinkraus - Running Deer 237-1182
Leo Kennedy - Running Deer 226-0697




SNRA BOARD MEETING
January 20, 2019

Call to order: The meeting was called to order by Pres. John Hunter at 9:02 AM at the Cal-Shasta Club-
house.

Roll Call: John Hunter (Pres.), Ken Thomas (VP), Chuck Enterline (Sec.), Sue Kennedy (Treas.), Cindy
McGee & Ken Thomas (Cal-Shasta), Russ Johnson & Bill Barton (private owners), Leo Kennedy & Carl
Steinkraus (Running Deer), Brent McClurg (South Shore), Randy Tognazzini & Faron Goodwin (Tri-
Counties).

Visitors: Ken McAlister, James Hunter & Susie Johnson.

President's Message: Best to all throughout the upcoming year. Thank you for your service on the
SNRA board.

Minutes of Previous Meeting: (Oct 14, 2018) were presented for approval as printed in the SNRA Newslet-
ter.

MOTION: Randy Tognazzini made the motion to accept the Minutes as printed, Bill Barton second-
ed it. The motion passed unanimously.

Treasures Report: Oct. began with $76,146.53, income: $160.00, expenses: $63,603.18 leaving a bal-
ance of $12,703.35. Nov. income: $0, expenses: $151.25 an ending balance of $12,552.10. Dec. income:
$120.86, expenses: $472.71, leaving a balance of $12,200.25.

For the complete Treasurer's Report go to the SNRA tab of: LakeNacimientoSouthShoreArea.com.
Invoices to be paid: none

MOTION: Leo Kennedy made a motion to accept the Treasurers Report, Russ Johnson seconded
it. The motion passed unanimously.

Sue Kennedy asked for approval to integrate the Fire Fund and Town Creek Study Fund into the general
savings account.

MOTION: Randy Tognazzini made a motion to move the Fire Fund and Town Creek Fund, Leo Ken-
nedy seconded it. The motion passed, 8 for and 1 against.

Correspondence: Randy Tognazzini emailed John Hunter asking about the Fee Discount for Unimproved
Properties program. It was pointed out that the discount is allowed only if there is “no water, no power, no
structure and no vehicle storage on it for the whole year”. Owners must apply for the discount, in writing
every year. Randy said that answered his question.

Committee Reports:

Electric Gate: The Jan. & Feb. codes were given out. Carl Steinkraus reported that the main gate was
open for several days. CalFire had mistakenly left it open, when notified they closed it. Carl said he is
training a couple of people in the gate maintenance.

Ken McAlister, of Running Deer was introduced. He has offered to take on the maintenance of the securi-
ty camera at the front gate. He had previously been asked to research cameras to replace the current,
very outdated ones. He gave a thorough report of his findings.

MOTION: Leo Kennedy made a motion to have Ken purchase and install a new camera with a
budget up to $1,200, Cark Steinkraus seconded it. The motion passed unanimously.

Membership: New members, Tom Bernardy and Nancy Timmons, bought Shelby See's property in Run-
ning Deer. In Tri-Counties, Andrew Grow took over the membership of Bob Gioia.




Budget and Maintenance: Leo handed out a summary of SNRA Road Work from 2008 to 2018. He said
that the last storm caused enough damage with clogged culverts and mud slides to bring in Frederick’s
Paving to do some of the cleanup. They will be clearing the mud and creating a safety berm on Cal-
Shasta Hill where the road is being eroded on the downhill side by mudslides. After the rainy season
ends, plans for the annual road maintenance will be made.

Fire Committee: Russ Johnson gave an update on the Fire Focus Group. Grants have been approved
with $775,000 allotted for projects around the lake. Work is to start March 1st. Grant requests for 2019
have been filed.

Jerry Reese is in charge of the Fire Wise Community. An event, (Brunch? BBQ?) to bring the community
together for information and sharing fire safety planning will be held May 4, 2019. SAVE THE DATE and
plan to come to the Cal-Shasta Clubhouse.

OLD BUSINESS: none
NEW BUSINESS:
Newsletter ltems:
Thank You to:
1) Mark White and friends for tree clearing.
2) To everyone else who helped clear the roads after the storms.
Notice: There will be a one lane section on Cal-Shasta Hill to protect the slumping road side. It will
be a DO NOT PASS area until major repairs can be done.
THREE MINUTES FOR MEMBERS TO ADDRESS THE BOARD: none
ANNOUNCEMENTS: Bob Boals, a contributing member of RDR, passed away. Gus Fauci, also of RDR
and a big supporter of SNRA has also passed.
NEXT MEETING: is scheduled for March 10, 2019 at the Cal-Shasta Clubhouse at 9:00am.

Adjournment: MOTION: Faron Goodwin moved we adjourn, Randy Tognazzini seconded it. The
motion passed unanimously.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:46am.

Chuck Enterline (SNRA Sec.)

If you are receiving a copy of this newsletter via US Postal Service, please consider providing us with an email ad-
dress so we can send you an electronic copy. In addition to receiving a newsletter with links to additional infor-
mation, you will also receive timely road and emergency updates.

It is the best option for both SNRA and you!

Nacimiento Reservoir Data NRWMAC

Preserving Lake Nacimiento For Generations To Come!

Please visit: NRWMAC.org

As of January 18, 2019 MCWRA reports:

+ Surface lake elevation: 737.1

» Capacity: 29% for the latest information on efforts to
* Lake water release: 60 cfs “Save the Dragon”

and how you can help!




South Nacimiento Road Association
4242 Allen Road
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Our next SNRA Board Meeting will be on Sunday, March 10th.
All SNRA Members are welcome to attend!

Meetings are held in the Cal-Shasta Clubhouse at 9:00 AM.

Loren Boe
Lic. #353650
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L' l\‘ 7557 Town Creek Lane

Paso Robles, CA 93446
Cell (805) 235-8964 = Business (805) 239-9297

. . Certified Arborist
Whit Curtis WE-6345A
Secretary/Treasurer

C 805-458-5368 LIC 984037
whit@whitsturn.c&
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Tree Care
P 805-434-9630 www.whitsturn.com F 805-434-9610

P.O. Box 1784 » Templeton, CA 93465

MATTHEW
BOOKER

805-835-5353

Contractor License #383456
Fully Insured P/L P/D

B&B Tree Service

P.O Box 731
Paso Robles, CA 93446 Workers Compensation
cjbooker64@outlook.com 24 hr Service

Phone: (805) 466-5060 Fax: (805) 466-0594

Driveways —
House Pads 7’
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Paving
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Slurry Seal
Striping
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